
Minutes of the Sugar Hill Conservation Commission 
Date  Jan 19, 2017 
Start Time 6:04 PM 
Adjournment time 6:49 PM  
Attending Members 
Kathie Galligan 
Margo Connors 
Bill Fraser 
Cathy Strasser 
Eric Jostrom 
Tim Williams 
 
 
 
Accepted minutes of Dec 15 Meeting as revised by Jennifer Gaudette. Unanimous 
Noted that we are still waiting for proposal for Conservation Funds for Streeter Pond inlet work. 
MARGO CONNORS volunteered to expedite submission of proposal. 
 
Treasurer's report BILL FRASER there is an additional $5,000 in the Conservation (land use 
transfer) Fund. 
 
MARGO CONNORS reported that we will have the same budget for 2017 as 2016 
 
Discussed actions to comment on proposed Air National Guard resumption of low altitude flights 
over Maine and New Hampshire.  TIM WILLIAMS reported 3 recent news broadcasts by Maine 
Public Radio that National Guard was requesting FAA permits to resume flights. Noted 
detrimental effects from such flights in the past.  ERIC JOSTROM suggested Sugar Hill 
Selectmen (not Conservation Committee) contact Adjutant General NH National Guard to 
request information on how to comment. 
MARGO CONNORS said she would initiate such a letter by selectmen. 
We should also contact Skyler Boutin as new state rep. 
 
Invitation to Ammonoosuc Energy team meeting Sat Feb 11 8:30-noon at White Mtn School. 
 
MARGO CONNORS reported that Presby Corporation had purchased several lots on Hidden 
Acres Road on Streeter Pond for development . Planning Board will hold hearing and SHCC 
should send a representative to hearing Feb 1 at 5:30.  
TIM WILLIAMS volunteered to be representative to above meeting. SHCC concerns were 
wildlife, shoreline protection, wetlands and view shed. 
 
Next meeting Feb 16 2017 at 6:00 PM 
 
Submitted by Tim Williams 
 


